


community. We focus on teaching students on how difficult it is to be intentional in their giving strategies.”

As the semester winds down, the students become more involved with those nonprofits that applied for the
grant. They’ll break up into groups and visit each organization’s office space to get a feel for what they do
and how they address specific needs, as outlined in their submitted proposals.

The class uses a rubric to narrow down potential candidates, and this year’s grant will be awarded in a
ceremony Dec. 7. Past recipients include Soup for the Soul, Merryman House, CASA by the Lakes and the
Purchase Area Sexual Assault and Child Advocacy Center.

“Students have the choice on whether they want to give the money as one individual grant to one nonprofit
or split it up,” Weber said. “That’s part of the conversation we have.”

As many of these students volunteer at those organizations, Weber said he asks them to disclose of any
potential conflicts of interest at the start of each semester.

“They need to learn to objectively analyze a grant proposal,” Weber said. “It cannot be driven by emotions.
There’s nothing bad about having a conflict; they just Tr.
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“I’ve applied for grants and you hear all about it, but this is a hands-on class,” Lemont said. “We actually
get to give the money. We are personally making an impact. It’s not a simulation or anything like that.”

Both Lemont and Marshall are active volunteers in the community, bringing experience working with local
groups representing the Special Olympics, Need Line and the Girl Scouts to the class. Both are also active in
the Conversation Partners program at MSU, which pairs ESL students with those that speak English for
weekly conversations.

Weber said he’s proud to see how the course shapes his students across their academic and personal lives.

“You have students that come in who are very shy,” Weber said. “And at the end of the semester is our
award ceremony. I always ask a few students to say a few words and I have a few that volunteer that, at the
beginning, did not want to speak at all because they’re so shy. You really see how students transform.”
 


